January 12th, 1925. A.H.D. Hair, Esq., P. O. Box 1382, Montreal. Dear Mr. Hair :-Sir Arthur Currio has asked me to acknowledge your two letters of the 10th of January and to thank you for the corrected copy of the Supplementary Rules of Guidance. With, reference to the meeting of the Provincial Executive called for Wednesday . evening, January 14th, at 8.15 in the Ritz-Carlton Hotel, he desires me to say that if at all possible he will be present on this occasion. Yours faithfully, Principal's Secretary.